
DTR Guidelines for Contractors 

 

If a contractor is interested in participating in a CDBG funded DTR project, the following steps will need 

to be taken: 

 The contractor must register and receive a DUNS number.  This is a free process that can be 

completed at http://fedgov.dnb.com/webform/index.jsp.  The Small Business Administration 

provides additional information at https://www.sba.gov/contracting/getting-started-

contractor/get-d-u-n-s-number.  

 The contractor must register at sam.gov and be visible in a public search.  This process is free 

and can be completed at https://www.sam.gov.  A step by step guide to the registration process 

is available at 

https://www.sam.gov/sam/transcript/Quick_Guide_for_Contract_Registrations.pdf 

 As these projects fall under Davis-Bacon compliance, contractors must pay a prevailing wage per 

hour based on a prevailing wage decision, and must submit payroll certifications.  I can guide 

contractors through these processes and provide guidance as needed. 

 The following pages also include additional instructions and information. 

Once the façade project is approved by the Village of Brownville, I will meet with each contractor to 

provide the documentation that is required.   

If contractors have questions about the requirements to participate, please have them call or meet with 
me.  
 
Crystal Dunekacke 
SENDD 
804 3rd Street 
Humboldt, NE  68376 
(402) 862-2201 
cdunekacke@sendd.org 
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